
 

 

April 10, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for Hill Air Force Base Water Towers in fiscal year 2024. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the Military Installation Development Authority , located at 

450 Simmons Way, Suite 400 Kaysville, Utah 84037. The funding would be used for to 

construct and complete two new 500,000-gallon water tanks. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will have a multiplying effect as more is developed in the Enhanced 

Use Lease (EUL). Historically, the HAFB water system has provided the necessary storage to 

support the fire flows for new development on Falcon Hill. However, they are not able to support 

new Falcon Hill development as well as their own base development needs. Furthermore, 

resources at the municipal water district are strained, and they do not allow other entities to 

‘float’ off their supply for fire flow protection. Falcon Hill must be enabled to support its own 

water storage to fulfill fire flow requirements.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(1). Specifically, it will fund the acquisition of an easement on the real property 

where the water tanks will be located for the provision of public works, facilities, and 

improvements..  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Blake Moore 

Member of Congress  


